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PIRTON PARISH COUNCIL 
 

The Annual Parish Meeting  of  
Pirton Parish Council was held on 

Thursday 13 th May 2010 at Pirton Village Hall. 
 

Present :                      
Mrs D Bailey 
Mr M Goddard                         

 Mrs R Hamilton McLeod 
Mrs M Johnson       
Mr S Kitchiner 
Mr R Marshall 

                                   Mr D Saunders (Chairman) 
                                   Mrs P Waters (vice-Chairman)                       
                                   Mrs J Smart (Clerk) 
 
Also Present :             

PC Matt Jenkins and PCSO Heather Burrows 
 
One resident: 

    Mr A Smart 
 

APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE 
 

Mr J Vaughan 
 
MINUTES OF THE 2009 ANNUAL PARISH MEETING 
 

These were agreed to be a true record and were duly signed.  
 
CHAIRMANS REPORT 
 

Chairman Mr Saunders had prepared and circulated a report, a copy of which is 
attached to these minutes. 
 
FINANCIAL REPORT 
 

Mrs J Smart, Responsible Financial Officer to the Parish Council, had prepared and 
circulated a report relating to the accounts for the year ended 31 March 2010, which is 
attached to these minutes, together with a copy of the Income and Expenditure 
account. 
 
COUNTY COUNCILLOR’S REPORT 
Mr Brook reminded Councillors that his Locality Budget Grant was still in operation. 
Council Tax for the coming year was unchanged, although the County Council was 
conducting a wide ranging review of all of its work, principally to ensure that it achieves 
value for money. Mr Brook thanked Parish Councillors for their hard work and for 
continuing to serve the community. 
 
POLICE REPORT 
 

PC Jenkins reported that Hertfordshire police had been ‘pathfinders’ for a particular 
type of community policing, which had now been chosen as the way forward and was 
part of a ‘Policing Pledge’, which included the holding of regular surgeries and 
identification of three main priorities for each area. The Police were also working with 
landowners to target burglars particularly those responsible for the theft of metal. No 
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Cold Calling zones had been established in some villages, but this was only possible 
where a certain level of crime existed. PC Jenkins reported that the numbers of 
recorded crimes in Hitchin and the surrounding villages had been lower for the year to 
30th April 2010 than for the previous year, and had been significantly lower in Pirton. 
100 pagers had been bought and were proving useful. PC Jenkins was asked about 
action that could be taken against vehicles being parked on pavements, and suggested 
that residents take registration numbers and pass them on to the police, who could 
deal with inconsiderate parking or the causing of an obstruction retrospectively. 
Pedestrians, especially those pushing a wheelchair or pushchair, should not be forced 
to walk out in the road because a vehicle was parked on the pavement. PC Jenkins 
was also asked what could be done about motorcyclists racing around the fields 
between Hitchin and Pirton, and reported that he had dealt with some offenders the 
previous weekend, and would take action against others if they were reported to him. 
 
Mr Saunders thanked PC Jenkins and PCSO Burrows for attending the meeting 

  
DISTRICT COUNCILLOR’S REPORT 
 

Mrs Strong stated that the previous year had been very challenging for the District 
Council, in particular resisting the development of Hertfordshire Green belt by Luton 
developers and closing the budget, although savings had been made through new 
contractors being used. Plans for the redevelopment of Churchgate in Hitchin would 
soon be on display for public consultation. Waste and recycling continued to be 
priorities for the District Council, who were especially looking at commercial waste. The 
Biffa site close to Pirton had now been closed, so rubbish was being taken elsewhere 
for disposal at the present time, although NHDC were investigating the production of 
energy from waste. The results of the Local Development Framework consultation as 
far as Site 64 in Pirton was concerned should be known by the end of the year. Mrs 
Strong was pleased that the new Clubhouse Committee had been helped by the 
awarding of a grant by the District Council.  
 

There were no other reports and the meeting closed at 8.25pm 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 









 
PIRTON PARISH COUNCIL 

 
 

 
 
 
Financial Statement – 1 st April 2009 to 31 st March 2010 
 
An income and Expenditure Account for the 2009/2010 financial year is 
attached. Amounts in some of the headings are broken down in detail on the 
reverse and represent the day-to-day running costs of the Council, including 
village maintenance and ongoing responsibilities. 
 
Towards the end of each year the Council holds a Budget Meeting to review 
the following year’s finances. The Council keeps a close check on expenditure 
at its monthly meetings and controls the budget carefully. In November of 
2008, after much discussion, the Parish Council agreed an increase of 4% in 
its precept for the year 2009 to 2010. This increase was agreed to enable the 
Council to meet its various regular commitments as well as engaging with 
youth, issuing regular newsletters, supporting the new Clubhouse project and 
the Parish Plan. The Parish Council also agreed grants to all the village 
organisations that had requested financial assistance.  
 
The Parish Council reduced the contingency account by £3,000 to add to 
money set aside during previous years towards the expenses of the proposed 
new clubhouse, but it was agreed that the so far unused £1,000 grant to the 
PSSC would be transferred to the contingency account. The Parish Council 
would endeavour to transfer a further £2,000 to the Contingency Account 
when funds allowed. 
 
Grants received this year included £1,300 from Nigel Brook’s Locality Grant 
towards the new notice boards, £2,000 from NHDC towards the proposed 
Youth Club, £100 from the Ward Member’s grant towards work on the War 
Memorial and a £958 grant for Parish Paths.  

 


